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To all students and faculty members of the Graduate School of Economics and

Faculty of Economics

July 11, 2022

I am totally shocked and deeply saddened by the assassination of former Prime
Minister Shinzo Abe last week. I did not expect such violence against
policymakers can happen in democratic Japan today, especially given the strict
gun control. Former Prime Minister Abe was well known for leading the Abenomics
economic policy for those of us who study economics. The evaluations of what
Abenomics achieved differ among economists, but I believe the aim was in the
right direction. Abenomics combined expansionary macroeconomic policy with a
growth strategy that included various structural reforms and tried to regain the
growth of the Japanese economy. One may wish that the structural reforms have
advanced a little bit more, but Abenomics was successful in pulling the Japanese
economy from chronic deflation at least. Japan has lost a great leader and an

effective economic policy maker. May he rest in peace

We now have less than a month left for the S term. The prohibitions and
restrictions aimed at preventing the spread of new coronavirus infections have
been greatly reduced, and it seems that the end is near. However, the number of
recent infection cases is increasing both inside and outside the university. It
is probably a result of the economic and learning activities finally getting
back to normal, but we should continue exercising basic measures against
infections, such as wearing masks, keeping adequate ventilation in classrooms,

and disinfecting hands

In last month’ s message, I mentioned that we did not expect to ask for
refraining from the summer seminar camp this year. Our stance remains unchanged
today. Many seminars may have already made plans, but please take all possible

measures against infectious diseases.

I continue to welcome your feedback. Please email me at chair@e.u-tokyo. ac. jp

[Please send from an ECCS Cloud Mail (@ g.ecc.u—tokyo. ac. jp)]

Takeo Hoshi
Dean, Faculty/Graduate School of Economics, the University of Tokyo



